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FROM THE COLLEGE PRINCIPAL 

 

Term 1 2020 certainly was different from any other year! 
 
The College managed to have all students learning remotely for the last 3 
weeks of term 1 and the first 4 weeks of term 2. A mammoth task and 
many thanks to not only the teachers for being so adaptive but also our 
students for embracing this new world. 
 
As of 25 May, all students have returned to the College for normal face to 
face learning. It is to be noted, this is the only form of learning being 
provided by the College. It is important for all of our students, but 
especially for students in Year 12, to return promptly to school, engage in 
the work that is required of them and have everyone working towards 
their HSC. Correspondence was sent out on the 20 May 2020, outlining 
the Department of Education requirements/guidelines.  
 
The HSC is happening in 2020 and last week the timetable was 
distributed by NESA. The Assessment Schedule, published term 4 2019, 
for this year’s Year 12, will have some minor adjustment. The biggest 
change is the date of the HSC Trial Examinations. I have distributed the 
main changes to this year’s Year 12 HSC in previous correspondence and have included it again in this 
newsletter. 
 
The Year 11 Assessment Schedule is in the process of being modified and a revised schedule will be 
distributed ASAP. The planned Focus Week for this term will not go ahead.  
 
 

  WYNDHAM WHISPERS 
 

WYNDHAM COLLEGE 
          A partner within the Nirimba Collegiate Group of Schools 

and the Nirimba Education Precinct 

    Nirimba Education Precinct, Eastern Road, Quakers Hill 
           Phone:     9208 7100        Fax:     9208 7199 
       Website: www.wyndhamcol-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

     maY 2020 

 

  

FRIENDS OF 
WYNDHAM COLLEGE 

(e-P&C) 
 

SAVE THE DATE 

 
TERM 2 meeting 

postponed to TERM 3 
 

Parent Forum 
 

 Parents can join the e-P&C 
at any time 

 
Please contact the school 

and leave an email 
address 

 
 

MAY JUNE 
June 8th – Queens Birthday Public Holiday  
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Reports for all students will be still written, albeit slightly modified, and distributed this term. All reports 
will be given to students during Connect. For Year 12 they will be distributed from Monday 15 June and 
Year 11 from Monday 29 June 2020. 
 
Due to COVID-19, no parent/teacher evenings will be able to occur during term 2. I am hopeful, we may 
be able to conduct these evenings early in term 3. 
 
Gatherings in large groups will not be able to proceed in term 2. Thus, assemblies etc will be postponed 
until further notice. 
 
The Friends of Wyndham planned meeting will be postponed for this term and hopefully, resume again in 
term 3. 
 
UWS Agreement 
The University of Western Sydney has again signed off on an agreement with Wyndham and St John Paul 
II Catholic College which not only enables the continuation of special access of our students to the 
university but also guarantees significant scholarships up to $20,000 per student over 5 years.  Students 
who successfully complete a university unit during Year 11 or 12 receive an early offer of entry to the 
university.  Students who achieve a distinction or high distinction are entitled to the scholarship for 4 
years at university ($5,000 per year) and also receive a cheque for $500 to assist them during Year 12.  A 
significant advantage offered in this agreement is that Wyndham College and its students will no longer 
have to pay the tuition fees of these courses.  We are again very grateful to the University of Western 
Sydney for this magnanimous gesture.  We have started this process of seeking student applications for 
these courses for 2020. This year these courses will be delivered in the ‘online’ learning format. This UWS 
Agreement is an exclusive agreement with Wyndham College and St John Paul II Catholic College – a 
program of which we are extremely proud 
 
College Website / Facebook / Instagram 
Many thanks to Kumie Pather, Sally Govett, Nathan Hulands and a team of staff for all their work with our 
social media platform. I ask everyone to take the time to review our social media platforms. We are very 
proud of these forms of communication. 
 
Learning Hub –It is a vibrant learning space and I know the students thoroughly enjoy the space.  The 
space has been jointly funded by St John Paul II and Wyndham College.  It is used constantly by both 
schools. The Learning Hub has been opened from 25 May 2020, with limited numbers and social 
distancing protocols in place. 
 
Collegiate Recalibration - is still happening in 2021. The planned Taster Days ay Wyndham have been 
postponed. The partner schools are delivering senior subject programs for current Year 10 students, at 
their respective schools. To remind everybody, this year’s Year 10 can remain at their current school to 
complete their senior studies or they can relocate to Wyndham College. They may even access a course at 
each campus. Beth O’Connor, the Collegiate Deputy Principal, is co-ordinating the student surveys, which 
will provide us with an indication of where and what students would like to study in 2021. 
 
Finally – I thank you for your ongoing support and as always invite you to contact either me or the college 
office with any concerns you may have or suggestions you would like to offer as we seek to work 
together to widen the horizons for all of our students at Wyndham College. 

 
Karen Smith – College Principal 
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‘Nirimba Collegiate’ Recalibration Update 
 

 
In 2021, the Collegiate will start to expand its stage 6 offerings. 
What this means is students currently at Riverstone, Quakers 
Hil and Seven Hills can elect to do one of three things; stay at 
their current school and study stage 6, study stage 6 at 
Wyndham College or stay at current school and access one or 
two courses at other campuses. It is an exciting time for the 4 
schools.  
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FROM THE YEAR 11 DEPUTY 
  
Uniform 
We are fast approaching winter and this is the time when the consistent wearing of college uniform is 
challenged.  Every student enrolled at Wyndham is aware that we are a uniform college no matter what 
the season is. While the vast majority of students are doing the right thing regarding uniform, I am 
beginning to see several students being incorrectly attired as Wyndham College students. 
In the past, we have stopped students going to class of a morning until parents were called and the 
correct uniform was given to students to change into.  Students who are consistently out of uniform may 
find themselves in this position.  It would be positive to think that uniform was being worn as a matter of 
pride and not because of the fear of sanctions. New jackets and jumpers are available from the School 
Locker. 
 

Wearing the correct footwear 
We are committed to supporting the Department’s Safe Working 
Policy by providing a safe working environment for all staff, students 
and visitors.  Footwear is an important safety item.  Good soles 
provide a sound grip on the floor preventing slips, trips and falls from 
happening.  Footwear can also protect feet from damage caused by 
accidents such as falling objects or chemical spillage. 
Areas where safe footwear must be worn include: 
 

• Industrial Arts and trade workshop areas 
• Science laboratories  
• Canteen or Food Technology (Kitchen) areas 

 
Sandals, open footwear or high heeled shoes are not permitted in 
these areas.  Students who present themselves for a class or activity 
with inappropriate footwear will be given alternate educational 
activities until they are wearing the correct footwear. 
Footwear which is suitable for the general school environment means 
enclosed shoes which are flat shoes or shoes with a minimal heel that 
have a good grip and fit well. 
 

Underperforming Year 11 students 
While we are in very different circumstances this year, there are still requirements which must be met for 
students to be successful in attaining an HSC. 
 

Students must have 12 Preliminary units and a minimum of 10 Higher School Certificate units, of which 2 
units must come from English, to be awarded the Higher School Certificate.  In some cases, students may 
be offered a Pathways option which will allow them to graduate with a Higher School Certificate at a 
different time.  The offer of the Pathways option should not be taken for granted. 
 

It is critical for students to satisfactorily complete Year 11 English.  This means that if Year 11 English is 
not completed satisfactorily then students cannot even attempt Year 12 English, which in turn leads to no 
Higher School Certificate being awarded, no matter how well you perform in your other subjects.  
Students who have been given N-award warning letters in any subject should ensure that all outstanding 
work is completed to the appropriate standard and handed in for marking.  
 
David Macleod - Jones Deputy Principal 
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FROM THE YEAR 12 DEPUTY  

Year 11 2021 – Following our successful Open Night on 11th March, the world changed around us and our 
marketing was placed on hold so we could focus on providing the best education (through distance 
learning) we could for our current students as well as ensuring open and regular communication with our 
community. 

However, now that we are moving into COVID-19 Phase 3, our marketing plan is back in play. We have 
already commenced interviews for non-Collegiate enrolment applications for 2021, many of whom have 
been keen to join us in Year 11 next year after having attended our Open Night. 

The updated Nirimba Collegiate Subject Selection Process for our Collegiate Year 10 students is also well 
underway, with students making decisions about which collegiate school they would like to attend in 
2021 and which subjects they would like to study. 

With the recalibration of the Nirimba Collegiate in effect from 2021, we are working hard to increase 
enrolments from non-Collegiate schools. So, if you know anyone looking for a great Stage 6 (senior) 
learning opportunity for 2021, tell them about how great Wyndham College is, refer them to our 
website’s Enrolment page or get them to call for more information. 

Classa Martinuzzi – Deputy Principal 
 

FROM THE DEPUTY  

Although there has been many disruptions to our lives during the COVID-19 period our staff and students 
have continued to be teaching and learning both online and face to face. The 2020 HSC Exam Timetable 
has been published and the exam period commences 20 October and finish on 11 November. Students 
can access their personal timetable online from https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au. 

How is the 2020 HSC different? 

Download the 2020 HSC: What’s changed for student’s flyer for more information about changes made to 
ensure teachers, students and parents stay healthy and students receive a fair HSC result. Updates can be 
found from https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/covid-19/coronavirus-advice/hsc  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to remind students in Year 12 of their responsibilities regarding 
classwork and assessment tasks. The learning tasks set by teachers during the period of time that 
students were working from home is vital to the students’ success in the HSC. This content delivered 
during that period maybe revisited in revision but as time leading up to the HSC exams is tight, there is no 
time to reteach that content.  
 
Bearing in mind that a large percentage of the total Higher School Certificate assessment mark comes 
from assessment tasks done at school, it is vital that students maximise their efforts and ensure that they 
give themselves the best possible chance for success. 
 
Students are provided with ample warning of the nature of any task and the due date. This due date is not 
a guideline; it is a deadline. Assessment tasks MUST be handed as directed on the Assessment Task 
notification. 
 

https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au/
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/covid-19/coronavirus-advice/hsc


Wyndham College       May 2020 
 

 
    

     
      

6 

If a student cannot attend school on the day of an assessment task to submit it or perform the task in 
person because of a valid reason, the Illness/Misadventure appeal process must be followed. Information 
regarding this process is in the assessment handbook which was issued to all students or can be obtained 
from any Head Teacher. 
 
It is important to remember that if a student fails to complete tasks which contribute 50% or more of the 
available marks, they may receive an ‘N’ determination for that course and this will be recorded on their 
HSC. 
 
The easiest way to avoid any issues or concerns is to ensure that all assessment tasks are performed to 
the best of a student’s ability and that that they are handed in or performed on the due date.  If there any 
issues or questions regarding any of this process, please do not hesitate to contact me at school. 

 
Brian Ewin - Relieving Deputy Principal 
 
 
FROM THE COLLEGIATE DEPUTY  
 
YEAR 10 INTO 11 TRANSITION UPDATE – COLLEGIATE STUDENTS 
As a result of the restrictions and new protocols associated with COVID-19, some changes have been made 
to the Subject Selection Process for Year 10 students looking to continue into Year 11 in 2021.  
Quakers Hill HS, Riverstone HS and Seven Hills HS were unable to hold their respective Senior Subject 
Information Nights at the end of last term. However, each school is communicating with their students and 
parents about the senior courses they will have on offer in 2021 through digital platforms and/or student 
meetings. 
 
The Taster Days at Wyndham College have had to be cancelled.  
Students will have a subject survey to complete during Weeks 6-7 (1 June – 12 June). The link to this survey 
will be emailed to all Year 10 students Department of Education email account. This survey will ask students 
to indicate which school they wish to go to for Years 11 & 12, and the subjects that they would like to do. 
Students who are currently in Year 10 at Quakers Hill, Riverstone and Seven Hills High Schools will continue 
to have a right of entry into Wyndham College or they may choose to remain in their current school to 
complete Years 11 & 12. Some students may have the opportunity to access courses across more than one 
campus. The information gained from this survey will be used to create the curriculum structure for Year 
11 across the Collegiate. In preparation for this survey, students should consult their Collegiate Senior 
Course Guide, the subject materials provided from their own school and talk to their teachers and Head 
Teachers. 
 
Subject selection interviews will then take place at the school in Week 10 Term 2 for Seven Hills and 
Riverstone HS students, and Term 3 Weeks 1 & 2 for Quakers Hill HS students.  Each student has been given 
an appointment time where they will meet with a Careers Advisor from the Collegiate Senior Subject Team 
to discuss their future goals, career aspirations and the subject choices that will best fit with these and their 
individual capabilities. Parents are welcome to attend these interviews at the allocated or other suitable 
time. 
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VOCATIONAL EDUCATION PILOT PROGRAM – SEVEN HILLS HS 2022 
Last week Greg Johnstone, principal of Seven Hills HS announced that his school has been chosen to become 
a centre for vocational education in NSW. A learning partnership will be established between the school, 
TAFE NSW, NSW Health and private providers to deliver courses for students in Year 11 & 12 in Health Care 
& Social Assistance, Specialised Construction and Warehousing. 
This is exciting news as this program will benefit all Collegiate students in future years as it broadens even 
further the subject choices they will have in their senior years. Most importantly, it is a program that looks 
to safeguard the future employment of countless Collegiate students in fields destined to be in higher 
demand as Western Sydney expands with a new airport, infrastructure and population growth.  
 
Beth O’Connor CDP 
 

FROM THE LEARNING SUPPORT TEAM  
 

The Learning and Support team works in collaboration with the classroom 
teachers in identifying and responding to the additional learning needs of 
students.  
 
Team meets regularly to coordinate processes and resources for 
supporting students who are identified as experiencing difficulty in their 
learning. Due to the emergence of COVID-19 and remote learning, many 
students are feeling anxious about their school work.  Learning support 
team can help these students with getting back on track.  
 
If you have any concerns about your childs learning please contact us.  

 
Shannon Finemore or Daljit Bansal - Learning Support team 
 

FROM WELL-BEING  

Welcome to Term 2! What a whirlwind of events since our last newsletter…..COVID 19 has had a dramatic 
impact on our way of life. It is vitally important that students and families be very aware of their mental 
health and well-being during this time.  
 

A reminder to everyone that our Well-Being team is a large diverse group of staff to ensure students are 
provided with support for their mental health and well-being.   
 

Year 11 Advisers 
A - G - Jason Ewing-Jarvie   
H - N - Gina Kalisperis 
O -  Z - Daljit Bansel 
Platinum - Sally Govatt 
Deputy - David McLeod-Jones 
 

Year 12 Advisers 
A - G - Brendan Hewitt 
H - O - Rachel Kelso 
P - Z - Tim McIntyre 
Platinum - Sally Govatt 
Deputy - Brian Ewin 
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Principal - Karen Smith 
Deputy – Classa Martinussi 
Counsellors - Anna Jakymin and Rosa Provensano 
Chaplain - Tim Gleeson 
Head Teacher Well-Being - Sue Beamer 
 
Webpage resources 
We also have resources provided for both students and their families on our webpage under the section 
well-being tab -  
https://wyndhamcol-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/student-information/student-wellbeing.html 
 
Mandatory Life Ready Program - for Year 11 & 12 
Activities relating to this program have been put on hold until we have clearance from the department 
to continue with our special events. Year 11 have the BeStreetSmart day, which is booked, however, 
we await news on whether this event will be held in 2020. Year 12 have almost completed their 
activities and we can hopefully provide some special event in Term 3, after their Trial exams. 
  
Year 12 Formal 
We are very hopeful that this event will continue as planned in 2020 as it is not until 13 November. Please 
ensure you pay your deposit and remember mandatory fees must be paid. Any issues see your Year 
Adviser. 
 
Open Pantry 
To ensure our students are cared for the Chaplain co-ordinates an Open Pantry that students can access 
at recess or lunch via their year advisers at the top of B Block. Basic snack foods are available if needed. 
 
Student details 
Student details need to be updated regularly by parents/caregivers if things change at home so that staff 
can contact the correct people when needed. Items that need to be updated can include mobile numbers, 
address, emails and emergency contacts. During our online teaching, we found many numbers where 
disconnected and emails bounced back. If in doubt send in your details, please. 
 
Please contact a member of our team if you have concerns about your child. 
 
Sue Beamer - Head Teacher Well-being 
 
FROM CAREERS  

Careers@wyndham classroom (code – uhzsid) has been joined by over 480 students which allow them 
access to relevant careers information. This includes job opportunities including current apprenticeships 
and traineeships, TAFE including short courses ( started due to COVID19) and full-time opportunities, 
UAC, private colleges, University and gap year information.  
 
Face to face live events have been stopped, however, there has been an explosion of online events to 
inform students about career-related information.  
 
Year 12 students – please feel free to email or come and book a careers interview during one of your 
study periods to make a plan for your successful transition from Wyndham College in 2021. This is 

https://wyndhamcol-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/student-information/student-wellbeing.html
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particularly important if you are applying for the SRS (Schools recommended Scheme) via UAC. I need to 
talk to you about this scheme. 
 
Careers office is available to all students at the top of D Block. Parents & caregivers feel free to call the 
College with careers related concerns about your student. 
 
Sue Beamer – Relieving Careers Adviser   Email - susan.beamer@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
FROM THE LIBRARIANS DESK  

Students from both Year 11 and Year 12 have been doing an excellent job of social distancing and 
cleaning their own tables and chairs in the library to help keep us all safe. We appreciate the support we 
have received from all our staff and students during this time. A simpler way of life has seen students 
reading more and I have enjoyed hearing about what students have been reading during the lockdown as 
they slowly return to school. We are also mindful that some students have found the last few months 
very difficult and may transition slowly back into school life.  

The Library is a great space to read, reflect, view, create and get work or study done. As the weather gets 
cooler, I will be reminding all students that the Library is a workspace and that they must socialise or hang 
out in the Hub or school grounds during breaks. With limited numbers of students allowed in the 
Library at the moment, this rule is particularly important and will be enforced strictly to allow students 
who are genuinely working to have a quiet and productive space. 

Sally Govett – Teacher Librarian  

 

mailto:susan.beamer@det.nsw.edu.au
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Mathematics and Computing News 
 

Hi Fans, 
 
COVID 19 has been on everybody’s lips which is a bad place to have it. You could get sick but teachers 
are bullet proof and so are the students. Teachers are so tough they are not allowed to go outside in the rain 
because they could get wet and then they would rust. Teachers and students are leading the way back to 
some form of normality, but we are not scared because according to expert medical advice we are safe. Our 
thoughts go out to all the people affected by the COVID 19 virus which is everyone. We are very proud by 
the way all the teachers at Wyndham College adjusted to be able to teach from home. Most teachers 
adopted the Zoom video conferencing and the Mathematics and Computing faculty were no different. We 
were so fast that we did not fly with the technology we were like jets and zoomed away. No pun intended. 
Sorry that was a lie. Who said you cannot teach an old dog new tricks? We were doing backward 
somersaults with pike and scoring ridiculously high Olympic scores. We deserve a gold medal. A big thank 
you to my faculty and all the teachers at Wyndham College who continued student learning in these 
difficult and unprecedented times.  
 
Now that we are back together students must continue their learning in preparation for their HSC and to 
help with this goal the Mathematics free tuition has already started again and will continue every Monday 
afternoon from 3:00 to 5:30 pm but students can leave earlier if they wish. We would just like you to 
organise a lift home now that it is getting dark very quickly after school.  
 
It is only week 5 but things are heating up. We started with a sprint but somehow, we have kept up the 
pace. I put it down to superb physical fitness and good living. That’s what teachers do. 
 
The Minecraft club has begun with Kumie at the helm. He has assured me that he will not steer the ship 
onto the rocks, but accidents do happen. Mel is busy with the Robotics Club that meets during lunch every 
Wednesday in the study spaces in the B block staff area but Mel would like more numbers for her Girls 
Coding Club so if you are interested please see Mel for further information.  
 
Well it is assessment time again and everybody is over the moon. A bit like that amazing cow. 
 

YEAR 11 YEAR 12 
SDD Yr 11 Major Project Assessment Term 2 in  
Week 9 

SDD Yr 12 Assessment Task 3 Due Monday 2 
July  

IPT Yr 11 Major Project Assessment Due Week 3 
in Term 3.  

IPT Yr 12 Major Project Assessment, Term 2  
Week 9 

Year 11 Mathematics Standard Term 2 Week 9 , 
Wednesday morning 8:00 am 24 June 

Yr 12 Mathematics Standard 1 Topic Review 
Written Assessment Term 2 Week 8  

Year 11 Mathematics Advanced Term 2 Week 9, 
Friday 26 June. 

Yr 12 Mathematics Standard 2 Topic Review 
Written Assessment Term 2 Week 8 Wednesday 
Morning 17th June 8:00 am 

Yr 11 Mathematics Extension 1 Assessment Term 
2  Week 9  

Yr 12 Mathematics Advanced Research 
Assignment Term 2 Week 8  

 Yr 12 Mathematics Extension 1 Research 
Assignment due Term 2 Week 8  

 Yr 12 Mathematics Extension 2 Research 
Assignment due Term 2 Week 10 
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WYNDHAM COLLEGE 
“Working Together to Widen Horizons” 

 
Nirimba Education Precinct 

Eastern Road 
QUAKERS HILL   NSW   2763 

Phone:  9208 7100 
Fax:  9208 7199 

Email:  wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

 
The e-P & C MODEL (FOW) 

  
Wyndham College has been operating as an eP&C (FOW) for all of 2018 and will continue with this model in 2020.  This 
model is designed to both consult and inform as many parents and the school community as possible. 
 
The Senior Executive will email issues as they arise to seek parent advice.  Replies are to the email lists of parents who 
are financial members of the e-P&C.  Parents on the e-P&C list are not obliged to respond to every issue. 
 
Meeting schedule 

Two-parent meetings will be held in a year 
 Term 1 Welcome reception and AGM – 25 February 2020 
 Term 4 Parent Forum – HSC Assessment/Information evening - TBA 
  
The e-P&C (FOW) 
eP&C will be advertised each year to parents via email and newsletters. 
 
Following the Welcome Event and AGM, the membership list will be compiled and the group formulated by the college 
computer coordinator.  A welcome message will be sent. 
 
At the AGM volunteers are then called for, to take the roles of President, Vice President and Treasurer.  A $2 annual 
membership fee exists to enable financial members to vote on issues. 
 
Issues for consultation 
Sometimes issues arise throughout the year, extra meetings maybe necessary to address these issues.  However at least 
once a year the e-P&C will need to review income they generate and allocate this progressively to the designated school 
projects that are established this will probably occur at the term 4 Parent Forum.  E-P&C will also provide parents for 
interview panels, and community representatives on projects the College are involved in. 
 
Join the e-P&C 
Parents are invited to join the e-P&C.  This is a group email of e-P&C parents by which the Senior Executive can seek 
parent advice on issues that require input from our school community.  These issues will periodically be emailed to you 
with no obligation to respond. 
 
If you are interested in representing parents in this way please provide your email address to the principal at 
Wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  or by sending her this form. 
 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
I am interested in the e-P&C 
 
My child is _________________________________________________________________ in year________________ 
 
My name _____________________________________ my email ___________________________________________ 
 

mailto:wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:Wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Wyndham College is a uniform college and 
students are expected to be in full college 
uniform from day one 2020. This includes 
pale blue shirts with the college emblem and 
fully enclosed black leather shoes.  
For information about uniform items and 
prices, please refer to School Locker’s 
website  
 
 
 
 

http://theschoollocker.com.au/catalogsearch/result/?q=Wyndham+College  

UNIFORM SHOP –  

The Uniform Shop is open on TUESDAYS 7.30 am-10.30 am and THURSDAYS 1.00 pm -
4.00 pm.  Online purchases available www.theschoollocker.com.au 

 
 

The School Locker 
is proud to partner 
with Wyndham 
College 

The School Locker 
Our goal is to provide great shopping experiences for families and our retail stores are centered 
around a single great idea:  one store with everything you need for school. 
 
The Wyndham College uniform range is available online at:  www.theschoollocker.com.au 
 
Working in partnership with your school. 
 

http://theschoollocker.com.au/catalogsearch/result/?q=Wyndham+College
http://www.theschoollocker.com.au/
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      STUDENT INFORMATION   
 
 
 
 
 
Alternate Carers  
 
If and when we are finally able to travel again, we would be grateful if parents & carers could remember to 
advise the College of alternate carers for students in their absence. Child protection guidelines require staff 
to contact the people listed as the parent/carers, on the enrolment application form, regarding any matters 
surrounding student. If you will be away and not contactable, please supply, in writing, the names and 
telephone numbers of those we are permitted to contact in your absence. 
 
 
Parent Online Portal Payments 
 
In the interest of safety and security, we encourage you to make your payments via the POP (Parent Online 
Payment) option via the ‘Make a Payment’ tab on the home page of our website. This tab links to a secure 
payment page hosted by Westpac. Any school related payment may be made via this link but please be 
specific when describing the item being paid e.g. Visual Arts fees.  
 
Please remember - School Locker, our uniform supplier, is completely separate to Wyndham College. 
Payments for School Locker must be paid directly to School Locker and not via the Wyndham College POP 
option.  
 
 
Receipts 
 
Receipts are automatically issued when payments are made at the Office. If our system is offline for 
any reason, a handwritten receipt will be provided. To simplify future enquiries, and as proof of 
payment, everyone is asked to please retain all receipts.  
 
Thank you – Administration  
 
 
 
 

OFFICE 
PROCEDURES
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FREE -PHYSICS TUTORIALS 
 

YEAR 11 – Mondays - 3pm-4pm 
 

 
 
YEAR 12 – Wednesdays -3pm-4pm 

In B1 
            
 
 
 
 
 
   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

FREE -MATHS TUITION 
YEARS 11 & 12 are invited to join the free Maths tuition held 

in C8 every Monday from 3.00pm to 5.30pm.  Be there!                                                                                                                               

 

 
FREE - CHEMISTRY TUTORIALS 

 
YEAR 11 – Fridays -1pm-2pm 

 
YEAR 12 – Thursdays -3pm-4pm 

 
In B1 

 

 
 
 
 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.teachingideas.co.uk/_siteimages/_sectionheaders/maths_maths_l.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.teachingideas.co.uk/maths/contents.htm&h=171&w=500&tbnid=dUN-sjoqWMRoHM:&zoom=1&q=maths&docid=RNNiV3LMtjTjfM&ei=L3jqVLKcGszq8AWKrIKYAw&tbm=isch&ved=0CGUQMyg9MD0
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CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

CHANGED ADDRESS? VERY IMPORTANT to notify the office as soon as possible! 
 
To keep student records as up to date as possible please complete the slip below if you 
have changed address or changed phone numbers, and return to the front office. 
 

Student Name ……………………………………………………………………………………………..              
 
New Address ……………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Home Phone ……………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Mobile Phone -Mother……………………………………………   Name……………………………… 
 
Mobile Phone -Father ……………………………………………     Name……………………………... 
 
Signed ……………………………………………………….                   Date…………………………….... 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

So we can keep you informed and up to date, please complete the slip below if you have 
recently changed your email address and return it to the office: 
 
 
 
Student Name   ___________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent Email Address      ____________________________________________________________              
Please print carefully 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMAILS  
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